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Project SEARCH Partners 

with  Embassy Suites!  
 
 After two successful program years, Project SEARCH is 
underway yet again here in Johnson County. This year, we 
have grown even more: we still have our class at the Johnson 
County Government Administration building, and we now also 
have a class at Embassy Suites Hotel and Convention Center. 
 
 You can find out more about this new partnership 
right here, as well as a rundown of the other many things 
Project SEARCH has been involved in this first rotation. Many 
of the articles were written by the Interns themselves, so it is 
a great first hand account! See you inside. 
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2016 -2017 Project SEARCH Admin Class  

We have 9 Interns this year at Johnson County Government. 
Learn about some of them below! 

     

Admin Class Motto: 
 

As we work together 
In striving for success 
May we never give up 

And continuously respect 
One another as equals 

 

My name is Marketa Clanton. I 
am 19 years old. I am currently 
interning at Johnson County 
Human Resources. My duties 
were scanning, Data entry, 
filing, and answering the 
phone. 

 

     

 

My name is Olga DeckmanΦ LΩƳ нн 
ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ 
interning at Project SEARCH. My 
first rotation is at Court Services. 
My responsibilities include 
greeting clients, answering phone 
calls, scanning documents, and 
utilizing SharePoint software. 

 

My name is Corendale Dozier 
or Cory for short. I am 22 years 
old and I attend Johnson 
County Community College. 
My first rotation was with 
Corrections. My duties were 
copying files, faxing papers to 
law officials, and printing 
significant other letters. 

 

     

 

My name is Kira McDaniel. I am 
19 years old and I am from 
Gardner Kansas. I live with my 
mom and my animals. I was an 
intern in Facilities. My duties 
were mopping, vacuuming, 
cleaning the bathroom and taking 
out the trash. 

 

My name is Malik McDonald. I 
am 18 years old and LΩƳ 
currently interning at Project 
SEARCH. My first rotation was 
at Sunflower Health Plan. I 
prepared marketing packages, 
took inventory and applied 
logos to marketing materials. 

 

     

 
My name is Cameron RozofΦ LΩƳ 
19 years old. I am an Intern at 
Project Search. My first rotation 
was at the Emergency 
Management Office and County 
Managers Office. My job duties 
include collating, data entry and 
mailings. 

 

My name is Katherine 
Stonebraker and I am 26 years 
old. My first internship with 
Project SEARCH was at Records 
and Tax Administration. What I 
do there is scan documents and 
rename parcel IDs using a 
special program. 

 

Each Intern wrote their own information. The two interns not pictured have decided to remain anonymous.  
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2016 -2017 Project SEARCH Embassy Class  

There are 7 interns taking part in Project SEARCH in the new 
Embassy Suites class. Learn about these pioneers here! 

     

 Hi, my name is Aaron Habhegger. 
I am an intern with Project 
SEARCH. For my first rotation I 
was a Dishwasher Associate at 
Embassy Suites. Some of my 
duties were: washing dishes, 
scrubbing pots & pans, putting 
clean items away and of course 
scrubbing the walk-in refrigerator 
floor. 

 

Embassy Class Motto: 
 

We are becoming responsible adults 
With honesty, hard work, and honor. 

 

     

 

Hi, my name is Masha Lesslie. I 
am 22 years old and an intern 
with Project SEARCH. My first 
rotation was at Embassy Suites as 
a Front Desk Agent, some of my 
tasks were: answering phones, 
greeting guests, getting the mail, 
customer service. 

 

My name is Lauren Schweiker. 
I am a 28 year old intern with 
Project SEARCH at Embassy 
Suites. For my first rotation I 
did food prep, some of my 
tasks were: preparing the 
meat for the 50/50 burgers, 
assist with preparing desserts 
for banquets along with 
prepping items for happy hour. 

 

     

 
Hi, my name is Katianne 
Tannenwald. I am 23 yrs. old and I 
am an intern with Project SEARCH 
at Embassy Suites. I was a 
Laundry Associate for my first 
rotation, some of my tasks were 
folding towels, pillow cases, 
sheets, loading/unloading 
washers and dryers. 

 

Hi, my name is Drew Wallace, I 
am 19 years old. I am an intern 
with Project SEARCH at 
Embassy Suites. For my first 
rotation I was a Banquet 
Associate. My tasks were: set 
up/break down banquet 
rooms, move tables and chairs, 
and work with the lighting. 

 

     

 Hi, my name is Benjamin Wetzel. I 
am 20 years old. My first rotation 
was at Embassy Suites where I 
worked as a Maintenance 
Associate. Some of my duties 
were checking the PH levels in the 
pool and hot tub, painting various 
walls in the hotel, replacing hotel 
room refrigerators and 
monitoring hotel equipment. 

 

Hi, my name is Tyler Wilson. I 
am 22 years old, I am an intern 
with Project SEARCH at 
Embassy Suites. For my first 
rotation I was an A.M. 
Houseman, my tasks were 
vacuuming the hallways, 
stripping beds and cleaning 
public areas. 

 

Each Intern wrote their own information  
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Some History on Project SEARCH:  

Project SEARCH was first founded by Erin Riehle, Director of the 
Emergency Department and Susie Rutkowski, Special Education 
Director in 1996 at Cincinnati Children's Hospital Medical Center. 
!ǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜΣ /ƛƴŎƛƴƴŀǘƛ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘŀŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƘƛǊŜŘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ 
intellectual or developmental disability (IDD) despite having 
provided care to many patients diagnosed with these conditions. 
 

Riehle was frustrated with the high turnover rate at the hospital, 
and she decided to see if it was possible to train people with IDD 
to fill job positions. She presented this idea to Rutkowski, and the 
Project SEARCH model we know today was soon developed.  Photo taken from http://www.beckershospitalreview.com/ 
 

Project SEARCH has nearly 400 programs across 45 states and four countries. According to 2013-14 Project SEARCH 
national data, these programs have placed over 73% of their graduates into employment with 33% of graduates 
employed by host site and 67% employed outside the host site. 
 

We sent some of our questions about the Project SEARCH program to Erin Riehle and Susie Rutkowski. Their 
answers are as follows: 

 

Was there anything similar to Project SEARCH before starting the program? 
 
Not really. There were lots of transition programs but most of them put young people into businesses for a few hours a week ς 
ƴƻǘ Ŧǳƭƭ ǘƛƳŜΦ !ƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǾƻŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǊŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ ƻǊ 
other groups. 

 
Did a lot of people originally like your ideas or no? What is the answer to this question and why?  
 
Great question. No, our idea made a lot of people upset and angry in the early days. We were asking them to do things 
differently than they had in the past and that is always hard. However, we stuck to it and within a year we were able to prove 
that the new way worked. 

 
Did some people think people with disabilities were not able to work on their own or at all?  
 
For sure. One of the biggest hurdles has and continues to be convincing folks that people with disabilities are among the most 
capable and talented people in the world. 

 
How do you guys decide how a Project SEARCH Internship is run?  
 
LǘΩǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǘǿƻ ƳŀƧƻǊ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎΦ CƛǊǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘ must comply with the rules established by 
5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ [ŀōƻǊ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ Řŀƛƭȅ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΣ Řŀƛƭȅ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀ ф ƳƻƴǘƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ 
etc. Secondly, when I was a student nurse I did three rotations per year, each in a different department where I was learning 
skills but at no time working independently. So, a lot of the structure is modeled on my nursing education. 
 
What was the first place to have Project SEARCH outside the United States? Are there any other good milestones 
you can tell us about? 
 
Norwich, Norfolk and England. We were just asked to begin programs in Bahrain, Portugal and Holland. They will be the first 
three programs in countries that do not speak English as the main language. 
 

Written by Cameron Rozof and an Anonymous Intern  
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The Embassy Suites  

A new Project SEARCH host site here in Johnson County! 

  Photo taken from http://embassysuites3.hilton.com/ 

The Embassy Suites hotel on K-10 and Ridgeview has 
agreed to act as a host business for a Project SEARCH 
class. As of August 29th of this year, we have had an active 
class of interns on site at this Embassy Suites, and these 
interns have been participating in internship 
opportunities that help the day to day operations of the 
hotel. 
 
This Embassy Suites Hotel and Convention Center is a 
relatively new location: it opened as recently as 
December 29th of 2015. Despite its young age, it has 
already been the host of many business events. It features 
a 13,000 square foot ballroom that can accommodate 
approximately 800 people, making it one of the largest 
banquet facilities in the area. 

A Photo of the Embassy Suites from the front. 

This Embassy Suites is also home to a new local restaurant, the J Bar (You may have heard them advertised on the 
radio.) They have also partnered with our program to provide work experience for Project SEARCH interns. They are 
open from 11 a.m. to 11 p.m. every day: if you would like more information, their website is thejbar.com/olathe. 
 
These new partnerships mean big things for Project SEARCH. We have many more potential opportunities for Project 
SEARCH interns: the Embassy Suites has provided internship rotations in Housekeeping, Banquets, Maintenance, 
Laundry, the dish room and others. The Embassy Suites hopes to find people through our program that will be good 
fits for their organization. We look forward to continuing this mutually beneficial relationship! 

Written by Forrest Austin 

Photo by Forrest Austin 

 

Photo by Bernadette Russ-Cohen 

The Embassy Suites hosted the all-state quarterly 
meeting for Project SEARCH for the month of 
September. The Embassy Suites Interns did a 

presentation for Project SEARCH staff from all over 
Kansas. 

 
Our Project SEARCH class got to meet with some of 

the leadership of the Embassy Suites, and present to 
them. This is a photo taken soon after the meeting 

was over. 
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Autumn Open House   

Disability  

Mentoring Day  
  

On November 4th the Johnson County Government 
class had an Autumn Open House, in which we invited 
current internship sites and other county departments. 
This included Facilities, Records and Tax Administration, 
Clerk of The District Court, the legal department, Human 
Resources and others. 
 
The interns broke up into different committees to plan 
the party. These committees included: decoration, 
music, food, games, room booking and set up. Our 
booking and set up committee got to visit the room to 
get an idea of the size of the room and what resources 
were available.  They agreed on what the room setup 
would look like the day of the party based on a diagram 
drawn by an intern. 

 Photo by Olga Deckman 
 

We created two interactive games Family Feud and 
Pictionary.  For Family Feud we created a survey about 
things you do in the fall. Then we interviewed 50 
different county employees and kept a spreadsheet to 
see what the most popular answers were. For Pictionary 
we picked fall items and wrote them down on paper 
slips. The guest would take a piece of paper and then 
draw it on the board and other guests would guess.  
 
We had a committee that decorated the room with 
decorative leaves. We also had hung pumpkins, owls, 
and scarecrows on the walls and columns throughout 
the room. 
 
Each intern contributed snacks and drinks. Some of the 
food items they brought were puppy chow made by one 
of the interns, cookies and brownies. Our guests really 
enjoyed the refreshments!  

 Both Project SEARCH classes attended Disability 
Mentoring Day this year. 
 
Disability Mentoring Day (DMD) is a large-scale 
national effort coordinated by the American 
Association of Persons with Disabilities (AAPD) to 
promote career development for people with 
disabilities. The event is located at Mid-America 
Nazarene University in the Bell Center: it is held every 
year on Thursday in the first week of November.  

 Photo taken from http://www.mwroc.com/ 
 

There were many people with various disabilities 
there. It was very sad to see that so many people with 
ŘƛǎŀōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƧƻōǎΦ 
 
The event had mock interview stations to practice 
interview skills and provide more information about 
education and job experience. There was also 
proofreading stations where volunteers would take a 
look at your resume and your cover letter and they 
check for any mistakes like incorrect email address 
and font size. The mock interviewers for both stations 
were volunteers from community businesses. 
 
 

 Photo by Bernadette Russ-Cohen 

 Written by Marketa Clanton Written by Malik McDonald, Kira McDaniel and an 

  Anonymous Intern  

http://www.mwroc.com/


7 

 

Embassy Mixer  

 
Johnson County 

Christmas Bureau  

The Embassy Suites class held a mixer on December 8th 
for Embassy Suites employees, the interns and their 
families. It took place in the Embassy Suites 
conference hall from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
 
The Embassy Suites Interns 
presented a PowerPoint 
about themselves and their 
rotations to those in 
attendance. Afterwards, 
each Intern was presented a 
certificate of appreciation 
from Embassy Suites: each 
given to them by someone 
that they had gotten to 
know at their internship. 

On December 9th, we went to the Johnson County 
Christmas Bureau. The Christmas Bureau is an 
organization that gives gifts to families in need at 
Christmas time. Many families are unable to afford 
even basic necessities like warm coats. Interns helped 
organize goods and produce, and helped people 
select items for their carts.  

Photo by Tina Howard Photo by Forrest Austin  

Written by Katherine Stonebraker and Forrest Austin  Written by Katherine Stonebraker 

First Aid Training  

Photo by Bernadette Russ-Cohen 

December 7th and 8th both classes took a First Aid course 
and became certified. First Aid is emergency care given to 
someone who has a sudden illness or injury to keep them 
from getting worse, help them heal, and potentially help 
keep them alive. 
 
We watched a video and followed along in a book and had 
several skill assessments along the way, which included 
physically showing skills such as applying bandages or 
putting on gloves. We had to pass to gain certification. 
 
We learned how to apply tourniquets, bandages, splints, 
and PPE (Personal Protective Equipment). We learned to 
help people who have heat based problems like heat 
stroke or cold based problems like hypothermia and what 
to do if a person was poisoned. We also learned how to 
deal with animal problems like spider or snake bites and 
bee or scorpion stings. Also we learned how to deal with 
choking, sprains, seizures, broken bones, and heart 
attacks which can lead to cardiac arrest. We finished by 
learning what causes such problems, how to help the 
person and how to prevent the problem from happening. 

Photo by Char Elven 
Thanks for Reading! 

 Written by Katherine Stonebraker   



8 

 

 

 

 
 

 Jo Duncan Bernadette Russ-Cohen 
 Project SEARCH Instructor Project SEARCH Employment Coach 
 913-278-7733 913-228-7733 
 jo.duncan@jocogov.org bernadette.russ-cohen@jocogov.org 

 
 Charmaine Elven Forrest Austin 
 Project SEARCH Instructor Project SEARCH Employment Coach 
 913-826-2650 913-826-2278 
 charmaine.elven@jocogov.org forrest.austin@jocogov.org 

 
 Tina Howard 
 Project SEARCH Employment Coach 
 913-228-7733 
 Tina.howard@jocogov.org 

 
Thanks to our interns for taking part in writing this newsletter. 

 
Front page photo credits: Bernadette Russ-Cohen and Char Elven 

Front page article written by Forrest Austin 
Intern photo credits: Bernadette Russ-Cohen, Char Elven, Tina Howard and Forrest Austin 

Editing and Formatting: Forrest Austin, Jody Hanson 


